
 

 

Regular Meeting of Flood & Erosion Control Board 

Wednesday February 20, 2019 7:00 p.m. 

 

 
Present: D. Lamberty, B. Bunnell, P.Wiswell 

Regrets: R. Dmochowski, P. Landino 

Also in attendance; members of the public 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 

 

ITEM 1 ON CALL:  Approval of the January 2018 Regular meeting Draft Minutes  

Deferred to March meeting  

 

ITEM 2 ON CALL:  Update on the Project List items 

Deferred to March meeting  

 

ITEM 3 ON CALL:  Update on FECB Outreach Survey  

At this point, the Survey, to be conducted by Dr. Carolyn Lin, is still on track to be 

fielded in the spring. Expected preliminary results in late spring. Focus groups delayed 

but being rescheduled.  

 

ITEM 4 ON CALL:  Discussion of FECB newsletter  

The board agreed that a newsletter, possibly 2- 4 X a year would be beneficial to engage 

town residents regarding future flood mitigation initiatives. It was discussed that the ideal 

scenario would be to get an annual subscription to constant contact (roughly $200 – 300/ 

year) and to start to build a data base of names from the recent flood informational 

meetings. No decision was made on how to fund this.   

 

ITEM 5 ON CALL:  Discussion on potential for a multi-town FECB group  

Ms. Bunnell has been compiling a list of nearby CT town FECBs. Not all towns have a 

FECB and in many towns, the remit of the board is different than that of Fairfield. Ms. 

Bunnell to send out list prior to next FECB meeting. Ms Bunnell working with the CT 

flood Plain management association and Fairfield Zoning to set up a discussion at the 

next Flood plain managers session.  

 

ITEM 6 ON CALL:   Discussion of OBG and GZA “next steps” 

There was a broad discussion of the 2 proposals. Several members of the general public 

participated in the discussion. A motion was made and seconded and approved to request 

additional information from both firms as follows: 

- Request that a section in the existing conditions analysis be a review of other 

flood and erosion mitigation solutions that have been proven to work 

elsewhere in US coastal regions that might be appropriate for Fairfield 

conditions and that this list of options not be screened at this point by what 

DEEP is thought to prefer. 



 

 

- Request that the proposal include at least two phases of solutions/ actions; 

one closer in and one further out/e.g. a higher sea level rise situation, as 

residents may not accept a “high sea level” solution in the short term but 

might be open to the idea of several phases of mitigation as sea levels rise 

even though that might cost more. 

 

- Request that the USACE study, expected in roughly the June timing, be a 

core part of the analysis and specifically request that their recommendations 

include a deeper dive on the areas NOT covered in the USACE so that we 

have a comprehensive total town plan. The examples given for the deeper 

dive were a focus on the Peninsula as well as a focus on erosion control / 

beach replenishment measures along the full length of the beach. 

 

- Request that each firm provide examples of where they have been able to act 

as advocates with local governmental and regulatory agencies to Find a win- 

win solution. 

 

Becky will do a draft letter for board review. Finally, while not part of the follow 

up request to the two firms, there was a suggestion to explore Graduate students 

to help do GIS mapping and other tasks that might reduce the work load (and 

resultant costs) of the two firm proposals.  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:42 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Rebecca Bunnell, Secretary 

 

Minutes approved at the March 2019 meeting 


